
The Murphy Town Council held a special called meeting at 9 am Wednesday, June 24 at the L&N 
Depot Building. The purpose of the meeting was to adopt the 2020-2021 fiscal year budget 
ordinance and approve year-end budget adjustments. 
 
Town Manager: Chad Simons    Mayor:   Rick Ramsey 
Cherokee Scout      Council: Barry McClure Frank Dickey  
            Karen Watson   Gail Stansell   
         Barbara Hughes Noland Smith  
 
 
Mayor Ramsey opened the meeting with the pledge of allegiance. 
 
Motion was made by Stansell, seconded by Smith to adopt the 2020-2021 Fiscal Year 
Budget Ordinance. Motion carried unanimously. A copy of the Budget Ordinance is 
attached in the minute book. 
 
Town Manager Chad Simons presented budget amendments for the general and utility funds, 
stating the utility maintenance fund’s expenditures exceeded the budgeted amount. Mr. Simons 
said he wanted to give other funds a cushion to be as cautious as possible. 
 
Motion was made by McClure, seconded by Stansell to approve the General Fund year-end 
budget amendments as presented. Motion carried unanimously. A copy of the budget 
amendments are attached in the minute book. 
 
Motion was made by Smith, seconded by Hughes to adopt the Utility Fund budget 
amendments as presented. Motion carried unanimously. A copy of the budget amendments 
are attached in the minute book.  
 
The Town Council discussed adopting a Resolution supporting the Town’s police department. 
 
Motion was made by Watson, seconded by Hughes to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 am. 
Motion carried unanimously.  
 
  


